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10th December 2021
Dear Learners, Parents and Carers,
ACCESS TO TOILETS

You may be aware that there were two anonymous twitter accounts and a petition set up recently by young people, which were protesting some recent, temporary changes to access to toilets, following a spate of vandalism in the school.  
There have also been newspaper articles covering the petition.

Unfortunately, the group did not engage with the school leadership team or our pupil voice channels of the Captaincy Team or our Youth Parliament to resolve the issue prior to embarking on their campaign, which has disappointed a number of our young people and staff.  
However, I am delighted to report that I have now had discussions with representatives of the group, who have now reached out to make suggestions for a way forward.  
I would now like to take the opportunity to clarify the correct information and outline the way forward that has been agreed with our Captaincy Team and our Youth Parliament, which has members from each year group across the school.  We have also discussed this matter at our Parent Partnership, who were asked to contribute their ideas.
Our boy’s toilets have experienced significant and costly damage, after recently being refurbished.  This has included a malicious fire alarm being set off, resulting in the emergency services attending, broken toilet seats and taps, soap dispensers being ripped off the walls and also homophobic and racial graffiti being written on walls.  
This was caused due to a number of pupils congregating in the toilets at period changeover time, where it was often impossible to find the person/people directly responsible for these unacceptable acts.  In order to curb this, the temporary measure was to close the boy’s toilets at 3 period changeover times for a period of 5 minutes, to discourage young people meeting up in the toilets at class changeover times.  We also encouraged young people to go to the toilet at their normal break times – prior to school starting, interval, lunchtime and the end of the school day.  This avoids disruptions to lessons and therefore learning for all young people. If young people have any medical conditions, then of course they have always been able to attend the toilets at any point during the school day.  I would also clarify that at all points of the school day, there were toilets available for all young people to access.
The Next Steps:

The following measures have been suggested and supported by our pupil voice groups, to ensure learning and teaching time is maximised and that the opportunities for vandalism are minimised:
· Pupils will be encouraged to attend the toilet during break times, however if they require to go to the toilet during a lesson, they will be asked to sign out and back in on a sheet that will be on each class teacher’s desk.  They will also be asked to go to the toilet without pens, pencils etc and mobile phones.  We will provide each class teacher with a purple tray in which mobile phones can be placed while a pupil is attending the toilet, if they do not want to leave it in their bag/on their desk.  

· We have agreed with pupils that it is reasonable that they do not require to access the toilets 10 minutes after each break or up to 10 minutes before the end of a lesson, which is leading to a break.  This will minimise the disruption to learning and teaching greatly for our pupils as these are the times of lessons that expectations are set in terms of the learning intentions and understanding of the learning is evaluated.  This will also allow our toilets to be cleaned.
· Staff will continue to have a regular presence in the social area where our main toilet blocks are to minimise opportunities for vandalism or delays to class.  We will also make available a gender-neutral toilet in the Science/Home Economics/Performing Arts/Technical building for young people to access to avoid the need to move buildings to attend the toilet. 

· The school will remind pupils of the presence of our CCTV cameras in an attempt to deter any thoughts of further vandalism.

· The school will continue to work with young people and families in a restorative manner, where we have concerns about behaviour.

With regards to young people who have medical conditions, the status quo remains with regards to them having access to the toilets at anytime required.  Our pupil group who worked proactively on Addressing Period Poverty and who have ensured young people have access to sanitary products at various points in the school, will also be approached to ensure our girl’s toilets have appropriate supplies at all times. 

I would ask that you help support the school in our efforts to work collectively and positively with our young people and for any pupil with concerns, please speak with any member of the Senior Leadership Team directly, our Pupil Support Team, Captaincy Team or with the elected Youth Parliament members.  Our Youth Parliament had already agreed to create a QR code, which will provide an easy opportunity for young people to put forward suggestions and thoughts, so watch out for this.  
I know that we all want a positive and inclusive school community, where we work with the young people you have chosen to represent you, engaging in a positive manner, on all matters, through the correct channels.
Yours sincerely,

 
Kirsty Ayed
Kirsty Ayed
Head Teacher[image: image6.png]



[image: image2.png][image: image3.emf] 

[image: image4.jpg]fMRRANE



Glasgow - Proud Host City of the 2014 Commonwealth Games
King’s Park Secondary – A Health Promoting School

[image: image5.png]


_1213812479.bin

